 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 19th November 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs; M.Bristow,Hirst,Ellin,Partington,Buttery,and Hart.
Public present: ERYC Mike Ball
Due to the chairman, Cllr Costello’s absence from parish council meetings since June 2015 it was decided that for this meeting Cllr Bristow would chair the meeting. The clerk will continue to try and communicate with Cllr Costello to discuss his unexplained, prolonged absence but reported that a replacement cannot be elected until a 6 month absence which will be in January 2016.

1588
               Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Holt and Bradwell.
1589          
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1590
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 12th October 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by Cllr Bristow.
1591

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
ERYC Mike Ball attended the parish council meeting to discuss drainage board membership to the Derwent drainage board. The information and presentation was noted but no parish council volunteers were forthcoming.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections and reported no areas of concern. The book was handed to Cllr Bristow to perform the next 2 months weekly inspections.

The clerk has purchased a set of cycle racks along with 2 disclaimer signs and 1 dog sign. Suitable locations were discussed and the clerk has been instructed to take all items to Harold Bristow for installation. Cllr Partington will liaise with Mr Bristow to assist in the installation process and location choice.
Old churchyard- Cllr Hart updated the council of recent communication and information received on the re-opening of  the closed churchyard and will continue with this project.
River bank landscaped area- The clerk has contacted ERYC to establish ownership and responsibility for the landscaped area on the river bank and the uncut grass area along the flood defence walling. ERYC Richard Alderson has replied with various maps and documents showing exact boundaries and areas owned by ERYC, EA and ABP. It was resolved that the clerk will now contact the EA and ERYC landowners to ask both to now maintain the areas they own which include the landscaped area and the uncut grass area which are of concern to SPC.
Transparency code- the clerk has previously made the parish council aware of new government legislation concerning the need for transparency which applies to SPC. Grant funding is available to allow the set-up of a website and all associated training, meetings, courses, equipment etc needed in order to comply with this law. The clerk has now applied for the grant funding and when received in January 2016 she will then purchase all the equipment needed to ensure the website is up and running by the March 2016 deadline.
1592
 
Planning applications


None received.
1593

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
New mower-Cllr Bristow has established that one of the cemetery mowers is now old ,worn and damaged and needs replacing for the new season. It was resolved the Messrs Bristow/Brannon will try and locate a suitable make and model and the clerk can then source the best supplier available.
Christmas tree-Cllr Hart reminded the parish council that a Xmas tree was promised for the village hall grass area earlier on in the year (see past minutes). It was resolved that Cllr Hirst provides a designated large tree (from his garden) and arranges transportation and erection of it at the hall.

The parish council have resolved to all meet up on 22nd November 2015 at 10.00am and to invite a local electrician to discuss how to get an electric supply to the new tree. A suitable budget to install the electrics and purchase the lights was agreed upon at the meeting.
If the village Xmas tree is a success the parish council will consider planting a permanent tree for future years to come.
Dead Rowan tree- Cllr Hirst notified the council of a dead Rowan tree in the cemetery. It was resolved to allow Cllr Hirst to contact ERYC tree surgeons to visit the tree and establish why it has died and if a replacement will survive before any action is taken to remove and replace it.
Twin Rivers windfarm meeting- an invitation from Craig Cunningham at Natural Power to the next Twin Rivers windfarm forum meeting was noted and it was resolved that Cllr Hirst will attend this meeting on 2nd December 2015.
1594

Ward councillors report


No report given due to Ward Councillor’s absence from meeting.

The clerk has been asked to contact both Ward Councillors to ask if they can possibly attend future meetings as their information and advice is often required and valued.
1595                  Financial matters.
Winter maintenance payments were approved for payment at the meeting and cheques signed.
Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101636,101637 and 101641 S.Belton Nov/Dec salary & expenses.
Cq no 101639 H.Bristow £20.00
Cq no 101640 M.Brannon £20.00
Cq no 101634 Pentagon £9960.00


Cq no 101638 Key Korner £17.04


Cq no 101632 British Legion £18.50


Cq no 101635 P.Gosling £40.00



Cq no 101633 Sign Centre £96.48


Cq no 101642 M.Brannon £100.00



Cq no 101643 H.Bristow £100.00
1596

Items for  next month’s agenda


Precept-to set 2016/2017 precept


Chairman-to elect a replacement chairman.
1597

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 21st January 2016 at 7.00pm
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